## Town of Hanson Wage & Personnel Board Hanson Town Hall, Selectmen's meeting room Tuesday, July 13, 2021 7:30 p.m.

ATTENDANCE: Matt Dyer, Kenny Mitchell, Joe Weeks, Jim Hickey, Laura FitzGerald-Kemmett, Wage & Personnel Board; Lisa Green, Interim Town Administrator; Greer Getzen, Executive Assistant

At 7:46 p.m., Chairman Joe Weeks called the meeting to order. The Board reviewed the revised Highway Director job position, with the requirement for a Commercial Driver's License (CDL) and hoisting license removed and the duties of Tree Warden added now that it an appointed position. The stipend for Tree Warden will not reside in the Highway operating budget. It will remain in the Tree Warden operating budget.

**MOTION** by Mr. Dyer, seconded by Ms. FitzGerald-Kemmett to approve the revised job description. **Voted 5 - 0** 

The pay rates for Camp Kiwanee Caretakers were voted incorrectly at the last Wage & Personnel Board meeting.

**MOTION** by Ms. FitzGerald-Kemmett, seconded by Mr, Dyer, to approve rates of pay for new Caretakers at \$14.00 per hour, for existing Caretakers at \$14.50 per hour, and for the one specialty Caretaker at \$15.00 per hour. **Voted 5 – 0** 

*MOTION* by Ms. FitzGerald-Kemmett, seconded by Mr. Dyer, to adjourn the meeting. *Voted 5 - 0* 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.